

BEXAR COUNTY ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOLS



1485 Hillcrest Dr., San Antonio TX 78228

October 13, 2021

Dear Parents and Guardians:

Bexar County Academy School District recently experienced a high volume of positive coronavirus cases. The health and safety of our students, staff, teachers, and parents are our first priority. In order to counteract the virus and account for the safety of our students, faculty, and staff, BCA will immediately implement a remote conferencing (online instruction) schedule effective today, October 13th, for a 10-day quarantine period. Students and staff will return to campus on Monday, October 25th. During the temporary school closure, BCA will implement a campus-wide deep clean disinfect spray fogger technique and sanitizing to prevent any contamination or spread of COVID-19 in addition to contact tracing and COVID19 Rapid Testing.

The education of your child(ren) is most important, therefore, we need you to ensure that your scholars are in attendance for remote conferencing or CRIMSI Accelerated Instruction with the following instructional learning options:

REMOTE CONFERENCING (Online instruction):

- Student(s) will participate through Google Classroom with their assigned email login
- 4 hours of online instructions required with their teacher(s) from 8 am to 12 pm, Monday-Friday beginning Thursday, October 13⁻Friday, October 22.

LAPTOP DISTRIBUTION: BCA parents/guardians can pick up laptops for their child(ren) today, October 13th until 3 pm, and again on Thursday, October 14th from 7 am to 12 pm.

CRIMSI ACCELERATED INSTRUCTION:

- Materials are available by BCA teachers to those student(s) without access to online learning
- CRIMSI Materials PICKUP SCHEDULE FOR STUDENTS WITHOUT ACCESS TO ONLINE INSTRUCTION:

Today, October 13th until 3 pm, and tomorrow October 14th from 7 am-12 pm (Cafeteria Entrance)

<u>TUTORING</u> (Online): Available Monday -Friday from 3:30 pm to 5:30 pm through Google Classroom. <u>REMOTE ATTENDANCE POLICY</u>: Teacher(s) will monitor and track online student attendance daily. <u>GRAB-N-GO LUNCH</u>: Available for pickup tomorrow, October 14th, and Monday-Thursday, 6:30am— 12:30pm (Cafeteria Entrance/Bus Loop)

All extra-curricular and athletics activities will resume to normal operations on Monday, October 25, 2021.

Upon return to campus, Community Labs will be on campus to provide COVID19 testing service for students and staff to ensure the safety of our BCA community.

<u>Parents of students exhibiting flu-like symptoms or staff exhibiting flu-like symptoms, please contact the BEXAR COUNTY Health Department and notify your school's Principal.</u>

We are closely monitoring this situation and will provide you with updates as we know more. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office at 210-432-8600.

Sincerely,

Gregory Nelson Principal, Bexar County Academy